
Dear Representative,  

	 On behalf of State Freedom Caucus legislators across the country, we are urging the 
Congress to pass the SAVE Act (H.R. 22) immediately to ensure only U.S. citizens can vote in 
U.S. elections. Illegal immigration was a top electoral issue for millions of voters and their 
message was heard loud and clear with the election of Donald J. Trump as the 47th President of 
the United States. Now it’s time for Congress to listen.  

	 The states continue to face the prospect of a huge population of noncitizens illegally 
voting in our elections and potentially affecting the outcome. Our nation’s immigration laws 
have been ignored and twisted by the Biden-Harris Administration, leading to an average of two 
million illegal border crossings every year since 2021. The Biden-Harris Department of 
Homeland Security failed to tell Congress or the American people where these illegal border 
crossers are, what they are doing, and what papers they are being given or asked to sign by their 
handlers. The Biden-Harris Administration heightened the risk of noncitizens voting by 
promoting Executive Order 14019, a 2021 fiat that requires every federal agency to use 
American tax dollars to register and get out to vote all people who come into contact with that 
agency.  
  
	 We have a massive surge of illegal aliens in our population in addition to the more than 
20 million noncitizens already living in our country, no oversight of where they are or what they 
are doing, and a government-wide mandate to encourage voter registration without proper 
safeguards. It is worth noting too, in these current circumstances, that there are significant 
penalties for noncitizens voting in federal elections, including deportation and loss of green card 
status. We must close the loopholes that put the integrity of our elections at risk. We need the 
SAVE Act to ensure that only U.S. citizens vote in U.S. elections. 
  
	 The SAVE Act, authored by Rep. Chip Roy (TX-21), passed the House in July 2024 with 
bipartisan support. If H.R. 22 is signed into law, it would update the thirty-year old National 
Voter Registration Act by requiring states to obtain in-person, documentary proof of U.S. 
citizenship when registering individuals to vote in federal elections. The SAVE Act would also 
require states to remove noncitizens from their voter roles and hold election officials accountable 
to citizens by expanding penalties and private rights of action against those who would illegally 
enroll noncitizen voters.  

	 As Freedom Caucus legislators in our own state capitols, we appreciate the leadership of 
our federal representatives on elevating the issue of noncitizens voting in our elections and we 
will continue to stand with them in their efforts. 

Sincerely,  



Representative Jordan Pace	 	 	 	 Senator Jake Hoffman 
Chairman 	 	 	 	 	 	 Chairman 
South Carolina Freedom Caucus 	 	 	 Arizona Freedom Caucus	  

Representative Jerry Schillinger 	 	 	 Representative Rachel Rodriguez-Williams 
Chairman	 	 	 	 	 	 Chairwoman 
Montana Freedom Caucus 	 	 	 	 Wyoming Freedom Caucus  

Representative Charlice Byrd		 	 	 Representative Robert Leadbetter	 	   
Chairwoman 	 	 	 	 	 	 Chairman 
Georgia Freedom Caucus 	 	 	 	 Pennsylvania Freedom Caucus  

Representative Phil Jensen	 	 	 	 Senator Rick Brattin 
Chairman 	 	 	 	 	 	 Chairman 
South Dakota Freedom Caucus	 	 	 Missouri Freedom Caucus  

Delegate Matt Morgan	 	 	 	 Senator Shane Jett 
Chairman	 	 	 	 	 	 Chairman 
Maryland Freedom Caucus	 	 	 	 Oklahoma Freedom Caucus 

Representative Beryl Amedée 	 	 	 Representative Chris Miller 
Chairwoman	 	 	 	 	 	 Chairman 	  
Louisiana Freedom Caucus 	 	 	 	 Illinois Freedom Caucus  


